Humboldt City Board Minutes 
The Humboldt City Board met in regular session on Tuesday, October 14th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order at 6:10 by Chairman Allen Schmeichel.  Members present were Dawn Hahn, Theresa Muth, Jeff Kaufman and Leslie Ideker.  
A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Muth to go into executive session to discuss the bar manager position.  

A motion was made by Muth and seconded by Hahn to reconvene the meeting at 6:50 p.m.
A motion was made by Muth and seconded by Schmeichel to hire Ed Begeman and Becky Reynolds to manage the bar.  They will both be part time hours not to exceed 32 per week. Compensation will be $11.00 per hour, with 5 paid holidays and 3% commission on net profits to be paid quarterly.  Roll call was held. The motion carried with all present voting yes. 

Toby Brown from SECOG and Don Boll all arrived at 7:00 p.m. 

The minutes of the September 23rd, 29th and October 6th meetings were reviewed.  A motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Hahn to approve the minutes.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all members voting yes. 
Virginia Mathieu and Nancy Lias arrived at 7:05 p.m.  

Open discussion was held.  Items discussed included the McGregor house improvements, having a needs survey done and the water drainage at the school.

Items discussed for the Municipal Bar included flooring for behind the bar and an ATM machine.  

A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Kaufman to move the Stop Sign issue to after the Interactive Building.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all present voting yes. 

Dan Pressler arrived at 7:20 p.m.

Virginia Mathieu was present to discuss the museum. Avis Mathison, prior to her recent illness and passing away, had done an exceptional job being the Town Historian and museum care taker. Virginia Mathieu indicated that she wanted to volunteer her services to maintain and show the museum.  The board indicated that a notice would be placed in the news letter and on the webpage of the change.  The board thanked Virginia for volunteering.  
The burn pit was discussed.  Quotes were obtained from Matt Jensen for a 4x8 sign for the burn pit indicating what is accepted and that fines will be enforced.  A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Ideker to have Matt Jensen make the sign for $313.20.  Dan Jensen is donating the 4x8 sheet of sign board for the sign.  Thanks Dan.  
The agreement with the school for the land swap was discussed.  After discussion, a motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Ideker to approve the agreement with the West Central School District. Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all members voting yes.  The platting and title work will be done as soon as possible. 
The land south of Pressler Park was discussed. 

Toby from SECOG was present to discuss sections three and four of the revised ordinances.  Each section was reviewed.  Changes will be made and the revised sections sent to the city Attorney.  Section five of the ordinance was past out and will be reviewed at the November 10th, 2008 meeting.  Toby left at 7:50 p.m.  

The old Interactive building was discussed.  It has changed hands again.  The owner would like the city to use the building for storage if they need it.  In return, the amount agreed upon would go toward the outstanding bills assessed against the property.   With the last couple of situations, it was not real clear as to who owned the property.  The board indicated that they would like to have proof of ownership before they look into using the facility for storage.  The finance officer will request the information.
Jeff Danielson, the West Central Superintendent arrived at 8:00 p.m. to discuss the stop signs on Ford Street.  Others present for this discussion were Dan Pressler and Nancy Lias.  

Mr. Danielson indicated that the sign going up the hill to the south on Ford is going to pose a problem this winter with the buses.  He felt that if the road was the slightest bit slick that the buses would not get started again or even slide down the hill backwards.  
The milk trucks going to the Lias Farms would also have the same problems. 

Why the signs were put up in the first place was questioned.  Mayor Schmeichel and the board members indicated that it was due to numerous complaints received about people not abiding by the speed limit.  
In the summer time the road is used quite often by children riding their bikes to the ball diamonds and by people walking.  The lack of the speed limit being adhered to posed an immediate danger.  Several comments were made that “no body walks or rides their bikes on that road”.  The board indicated otherwise.  

It was also questioned as to why one individual on Ford was allowed to place his driveway access off of Ford and why that individual is allowed to park on the street. That is also a hazard.  The board indicated that the building permit for the house was approved by planning and zoning which included the driveway access and they were not aware that any one was parking on the street.

The individuals present from the public indicated that all of the stop signs on Ford should be removed.  Trustee Kaufman indicated that removing the stop signs would not eliminate the danger to the children.  He requested in put from those present for a solution that will resolve all the problems not just return the same problem or cause more.  

After lengthy discussion, the safety of everyone using Ford Street was determined to be the number one goal for all present. 

A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Hahn to remove the stop sign on Ford Street going south up the hill, place more 30 mph speed limit signs on Ford Street, place “Reduce Speed Ahead” sign on Ford Street north of 2nd Avenue and south of the bus road, place “No Parking” signs on Ford between 5th and 6th Avenues and place an “Entering City Limits” sign south of the bus road.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all present voting yes. 
Jeff Danielson, Nancy Lias and Dan Pressler all left at 8:35 p.m. 

Resolution R-10-14-08-01 regarding a standard fee schedule was submitted for approval.  After review and discussion, a motion was made by Muth and seconded by Kaufman to approve the resolution.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all present voting yes. (e-mail attached)
The utility manager wanted to know if the board was interested in upgrading the mower for next year.  He will get prices.  The pea rock from the street sweeping has all been sold and delivered. 

The Final Draft of the 2006-2007 Audit has been received and approved by Legislative Audit.  After review and discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Hahn to approve the Final Draft of the 2006-2007 Audit as prepared by Schoenfish and Co. and approved by Legislative Audit.  Roll Call was held.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  The motion carried. 
The bills, financials and payroll were reviewed.  After discussion, a motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Muth to approve the bills, financials and payroll.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Muth and seconded by Schmeichel to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m. 
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